BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES

April 2, 2014

Members Present: Amy Frost, Shannon Hames, Tom Hogan, Mara Jones, Missy Neebel, Sheri Purdy, Blaine Rhoads

Shannon called the meeting to order and lead the prayer at 6:00 PM in the DB Outer Office.

Approval of November Minutes: Shannon approved the minutes and Missy seconded the motion.

Additions to the Agenda: Shannon approved the agenda and Amy seconded.

Committee Reports:

1.

Finance/Budget: Missy presented the budget. The total income for March 2014 was $5,431.92. Total expenses for
March were $470.50. The Net income for March was $4,961.42.

Merchandise: Mara reported the golf and track merchandise orders are currently going on. There was discussion

at the meeting regarding the K-8 families. At this time, K-8 does not receive emails notifying them of merchandise
sales. We feel there may be a lot of people who do not normally know when orders are being taken for items for
sports/events, etc. Sheri will contact Sharon Mayer regarding the possibility of K-8 being included in the emails for
merchandise. Amy also mentioned St A’s — Jesup participate with our athletic teams; and therefore, they may be
interested as well. Sheri will contact St A’s to see if they would be interested in receiving the emails for merchandise
also. Effective this summer, all merchandise orders will be done on-line. Elite (our merchandise vender) will have a
site for Don Bosco supporters to purchase/order merchandise. All orders and payment will be done on-line by each
customer. Elite will separate orders and ship to Don Bosco. Mara will distribute the items ordered once they arrive
at Don Bosco. Mara and Patty will communicate this change to everyone as soon as the site is ready. Softball and
Baseball orders will be the next merchandise orders, and possibly some generic summer DB merchandise.
Fundraising: Nothing to report at this time.

Old Business:

Glass for Trophy Case — Rick has gotten one bid from lowa Glass. Sheri will work on getting more bids and report
back at the next meeting.

2. Trainer for summer sports — We have a price quote from Cedar Valley Specialists for $1700 for the summer home

baseball and softball games. Sheri is getting a quote from Covenant for a sports trainer and will report back.

New Business:

Homecoming — No report on this from Homecoming Committee.

Concession Coordinators — The baseball/softball coordinators will be invited to the May meeting. Leigh Anne
Schares will also be at the meeting to provide direction on concessions, ordering food, etc. for summer. It was also
discussed that we need to re-visit the concession coordinator list for the 2014-2015 school year and determine if the
number of coordinators is appropriate for each event. Rick has a meeting on April 12. We will discuss more after
this. Blaine also mentioned that the June 21 home baseball game will be a large crowd. We will need to have extra
workers and plenty of food.

Shakopee — The Shakopee for the baseball/softball diamonds is being delivered on Thursday, April 3. The delivery is
free so the only cost is the material which will be approximately $400. Once received, Missy will send a “thank you”
to the members hauling the material free of charge.

Meeting Adjourned at 6:40PM

The next meeting will be Wednesday, May 7 at 6:00PM in DB Outer Office.

Respectfully submitted by Amy Frost



